
WAC 399-30-070  Loans or grants for preconstruction activities. 
This section implements RCW 43.155.068.

(1) The board may make loans or grants to local governments for 
preconstruction activities on public works projects before the legis-
lature approves the construction phase of the project. Preconstruction 
activities include design, engineering, bid-document preparation, en-
vironmental studies, right-of-way acquisition, value planning, and 
other preliminary phases of public works projects as determined by the 
board. The purpose of the loans and grants authorized in this section 
is to accelerate the completion of public works projects by allowing 
preconstruction activities to be performed before the appropriation 
for the construction phase of the project by the legislature.

(2) Projects receiving loans or grants for preconstruction activ-
ities under this section must be evaluated using the priority process 
and factors in RCW 43.155.070. The receipt of a loan or grant for pre-
construction activities does not ensure the receipt of a construction 
loan or grant for the project under this chapter. Construction loans 
or grants for projects receiving a loan or grant for preconstruction 
activities under this section are subject to legislative appropriation 
under RCW 43.155.070(7). The board shall adopt a single application 
process for local governments seeking both a loan or grant for precon-
struction activities under this section and a construction loan for 
the project.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 43.155.040(5). WSR 20-04-070, § 399-30-070, 
filed 2/3/20, effective 3/5/20.]
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